LAGB Annual General Meeting
 University of Leeds, September 2 2010, 4.30 p.m., room JCR

Minutes


Apologies from Nikolas Gisbourne.


1. 
Minutes of the last meeting

Adopted.


2. 
Matters arising
None.

3. 
Officers' reports 

3.1 

President 
The President is regularly invited to events on impact. She or a deputy tries to attend as many of these as possible. Any substantial new elements will be communicated via the list.

3.2 

Treasurer
The budget is balanced, and conferences have started making a profit in recent years. The situation is under review in view of the best interest of members. One proposal is that of a prize for the best student paper, £500 considered, with potential publication in the Journal of Linguistics, which might be involved in the selection process; whether several recipients could be considered was raised. It may be that this prize, proposed to be known as the LAGB prize, be awarded every second year, in alternation with that of the Philological Society. This received general support.

3.3 

Honorary Secretary 
Nothing to report.

3.4 

Membership Secretary

A report was sent evidencing stable membership. Members in arrears are reminded of the importance to pay their subscription, and usage of direct debit was encouraged.

3.5 

Meeting Secretary
Thanks were expressed to local organisers for their excellent work. The next meeting will take place in Manchester on September 7-10 2011, to be followed by Salford on September 5-8 2012. Invitation to other institutions to consider hosting future conferences was made.

3.6 

Assistant Secretary
Nothing to report.

3.7

Student Committee Chair

3 members of the committee stepped down, and were replaced by new members, and a new chair is to be elected during the coming year. The postgraduate grants and collaborative conference grants were awarded, and 2 categories of conference will be offered in future, for collaborative events and specialist events.  

Thanks were offered to Kersti Börjars, Hans van de Koot and David Willis for helping to make the mock interview panels a success.

The student committee was thanked for its contribution, and as envisaged previously, it is to provide a list of achievement for the LAGB committee to review. 

4. 
REF update

Questions arise as to how nominations of panel members and assessors are to be conducted decided by associations. The more versatile colleagues should be favoured in a context of smaller panels, as well as the representation of a range of university types and expertise. Nomination to be submitted to Kersti Börjars. It was agreed that 15-20 nominations should be submitted to the Modern Languages panel and a smaller number to Area Studies, English Language and Literature, and Education. If more nominations are received, the committee will select a subset, taking into account factors such as area of Linguistics, language expertise and home institution. A message soliciting nominations will be sent to the LAGB list.


Little is known as of yet as to the final form of the REF. Despite initial concerns, the result of pilot on impact statement are encouraging, unlike what happened with bibliometrics pilot that led to their being abandoned. There is no clear change of direction due to the change of government, except possibly for impact statement requirements in research application. The smaller size of panels means that peer review may give a larger role to private judgment on quality of outlet.

5. 
Education committee

Vivienne Rogers reported on the extremely successful and appreciated linguistic Olympiad. The support of LAGB was gratefully acknowledged. Invitation was made for suggestions of place to host the Olympiad in 2012, 2011 taking place in Edinburgh.  Representation fro schools from North of England and from state schools to be furthered. Message to be sent to the list to request support for the next event, including support from PG students.

Thanks were expressed to the committee for their contribution.

6. 
Report from the Subject Centre for Language, Linguistics and Area Studies
Verbal report from Lutz Marten. The SC provides educational support material, organise workshops and conferences, and supports Routes in Languages. Reorganisation of the SC raises question whether preference should be given to a centralised or regional organisations, in conjunction or in preference to the Academy. The deadline for responses to the consultation, from individuals or institutions, is in October. The future and shape of the advisory board is also under consideration. LM to be replaced as LAGB representative. 

7. 
Election of Officers

David Willis re-elected as Honorary Secretary.

Nik Gisbourne stepped down as Membership Secretary and will be thanked in person by the President at a later date. Heike Pichler was elected as the new Membership Secretary.

8. 
Future speakers and language tutorials for the 2010-12 meeting 
The Manchester meeting will receive Colin Phillips and Mark Liberman as conference speakers, with Irina Nikolaeva having offered a provisional language tutorial.

The AGM moved that for the Salford meeting, Mark Baker be invited to deliver the Henry Sweet lecture and Lisa Cheng to deliver the LAGB lecture. If either of the two is unable to accept the invitation, Balthasar Bickel will be invited instead.


Language tutorial could be given by Domenyk Eades on Gayo or

Marian Klamer on Teiwa.

9. 
Any other business

None.
